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God said: This is the sign of the covenant that I am making between me and you and every living creature with 
you for all ages to come: I set my bow in the clouds to serve as a sign of the covenant between me and the 
earth.  When I bring clouds over the earth, and the bow appears in the clouds, I will remember my covenant 
between me and you and every living creature—every mortal being—so that the waters will never again 
become a flood to destroy every mortal being. When the bow appears in the clouds, I will see it and 
remember the everlasting covenant between God and every living creature—every mortal being that is on 
earth.  [Genesis 9:12-16] 
 



 

This Issue 
By Father Nolker 
 

 

That this has been an unusual 
time is seen in many different 
ways.  Some are reflected in this 
issue of Parish Life.  With the 
parish basically shut down for 
months, we missed a number of 
things that would have filled 
these pages: Holy Week and 
Easter, First Communion, 
Summer Bible Camp for the 
children, festival and a whole lot 
more.  So, this is a different 

Parish Life  than we intended.   
 
Each year we present a Pastoral Report, detailing the sacramental 
and spiritual life of the parish.  An abreviated report is presented 
because many of the elements usually listed just didn’t happen. 
 
When looking at the sacramental numbers for this year, you will 
notice the effects of the pandemic “shut-down” on our prayer life.  
Public Masses and all parish activity, including school, stopped on 
March 17.  Public Masses began again on May 25, but the rest of 
parish life did not.  This meant those adults prepared for Baptism at 
Easter had to wait until August (which is a new reporting year).  We 
are now a 1 priest parish; that explains a significant drop in the 
number of Masses from previous years.   
   
The Financial Report will show that we did manage to have a small 
surplus this last fiscal year.  There was a significant decline in giving 
when we stopped celebrating public Masses.  When we “re-opened” 
the collections rose, but not to our previous level.  This small surplus 
is also due to not having a second priest, not replacing a secretary in 
the parish office, and the furlough of some employees when the 
Covid shut-down happened.  Each of these items saved money.    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saint James the Greater Church  
3565 Hubble Road 
Cincinnati, Ohio  45247 
 
Reverend Thomas C. Nolker 
Pastor 
 
Deacon Tim Crooker 
Pastoral Associate 
 
Zoltan Marczi 
Music Director 
 
Amy Klosterman 
Business Manager 
 
Claire Zink 
Coordinator of Religious Education 
 
Jeffrey Fulmer 
School Principal 
 

Phone Directory 
Parish Office 741-5300 
Dcn. Crooker 741-5325 
Music Office 741-5317 
Business Office 741-5320 
Religious Ed 741-5339 
School Office 741-5333 
     Cafeteria 741-5338 
Cemetery 708-5456 
 

Sunday Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil 4:30 p.m. 
Sunday  8:00, 10:00 a.m. 
 

Weekday Masses 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday
 8:30 a.m. 
 

Confessions 
Saturday 12:30-1:30 p.m. 
Or by appointment   
 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday – Friday  9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 

PARISH INFORMATION 

We hope you will support the advertisers in our 
parish bulletin.  They make the bulletin possible.  
The company that provides our bulletins also 

prints St. James Parish Life  for FREE.   Please 

thank our advertisers whenever you can. 
 



 

 
 
First Communion 
We did not have the opportunity 
to celebrate First Communion with 
our 2nd graders last May.  Now 
they are in 3rd grade and are 
getting ready for this sacrament.  
We will have First Communion 
celebrations for them at the 4:30 
p.m. Masses on Saturdays October 
3, 10, and 17. 
 

Capital Improvements 
Á Live streaming 

We have signed a contract to 
install a camera in church so 
that Mass can be live-
streamed through our parish 
website.  Unfortunately, they 
can’t tell us when installation 
can be done.  There is a critical 
shortage of cameras.  As soon 
as one is available, it will be 
installed.  We will let you 
know when it is available as 
soon as it happens.   

 
This is the first phase for live 
streaming.  In the future an 
additional camera will be 
placed in the church.  We will 
also install the ability to live-
stream from the undercroft.  
These will be done after we 
learn how to work the first 
camera in church and the 
equipment can be gotten. 

 
Á Organ 

The new organ is schedule to 
be shipped late in August and  
 
 

 
installation will be sometime 
in September.  This is a few 
weeks ahead of the original 
timeline.   
 
Thank you to everyone who 
donated to the organ fund 
announced in the last Parish 
Life .  Your generosity brought 
us a little over $10,000.00.  
This allowed us to meet the 
cost with the bequest we had 
and the initial gifts from some 

parishioners.  We love doing 
things without going into 
debt! 
  

Facilities and Meetings  
Some of our facilities are 
reopening but with restrictions.  
The church hall is NOT available to 
any youth activities at any time.  
The hall will be used by the school 
for lunch each day.  It may be 
scheduled for meetings and 
religious education events by staff 
members at other times.  Our 
other meeting rooms have been 
assigned reduced capacities.   
 
Most parish organizations are not 
meeting at this time.  We have 
suspended our adult faith  
 

 
programing (like Bible study) 
because we feel it unwise to 
gather people.  We are also still 
following directives that tells  us 
not to have coffee-donuts on 
Sundays, lunches or dinners of any 
kind because social distancing is so 
difficult to maintain.   
 
School Items 
As of Monday, August 24 there 
were 530 students registered in 
our school.  From the Pastoral 
Report in this Parish Life , you 
will notice that the school had 553 
students from 364 families last 
year. 
 
School Masses and Prayer 
We will not have any Masses 
involving the entire school, or any 
other gatherings involving 
everyone.  Our school children will 
be participating in Mass on 
Wednesdays in a rotation.  One 
week will be grades 2, 3, and 4; 
the next week it will be grades 5 
and 6.  Then it is grades 7 and 8.  
Social distancing will be the 
standard all the time. 
 

 
 



 

Pastoral Report 
July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 
 
 

General Statistics 
 1713 Registered households 
 4820 Registered individuals 
  332 newborn to age 6     
  533 age 7 to 14 
  506 age 15 to20 
  718 age 21 to 35 
  738 age 36 to 50 
  1131 age 51 to 65 
  577 age 66 to 80 
  285 over age 80 
 54 New households this year 
 40 Families deleted from the census 
 1033 Number of families contributing financially in the year 
 993 Individuals participating in Sunday Mass (2019 October count) 
 40 Average participants at daily mass 

 
Sacramental Celebrations 
 359 Masses celebrated (excludes weddings and funerals) 
  144 Sunday masses 
  215 Weekday masses       
 48 Funerals 
 33 Baptisms 
  33 Infants (under the age of 7) 
  0 Adults (age 7 and above) 
 0 Persons received into the Church by profession of faith  
 0 First Communions  
 59 Confirmations 
  59 7th grade students 
  0 adults (age 7 and above received into the Church or never confirmed) 
 2 Weddings 
  2 With both parties Catholic 
  0 With one party Catholic 
  0 Couples prepared for marriage somewhere else 
 38 Opportunities for confession (excluding penance services) 
 2 Penance Services 
  1  For the whole parish 
  1 For school students 
 8 Individuals receiving communion at home weekly (average) 
 40 Individuals receiving communion in nursing homes weekly (average) 
 174 Individuals receiving the Anointing of the Sick      
  23 privately 
              151 at Sunday Mass in September     
 

Other Prayer Services/Liturgies 
 36 Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 



 163 Marian devotions (includes prayer services, rosary before morning mass, etc.) 
 1 Evening Prayer (Sung from the Liturgy of the Hours) 
  
Spiritual Formation Programs - Adults 
 (Numbers refer to the number of people participating unless specified otherwise.) 
 5 Catechumens (persons not baptized) participating in the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 4 Candidates (persons baptized in another denomination) seeking membership in the Catholic Church  
  through the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 35 Adult Bible Study 
 3 Adult Faith Formation Programs 
 237 Families/individuals signed up for Formed  

  
Spiritual Formation Programs - Youth 
 (Numbers refer to the number of people participating unless specified otherwise.) 
 553 Students in the parish elementary school     
 364 Families with students in the school 
 36 Teachers in the school  
 18 Students in the parish PSR program (grades 1-8) 
 13 Families with students in the PSR program 
 4 Teachers in the PSR program 
 20 Participants in the Pre-school religious education program 
 11  Teachers in the Pre-School program 
 65 8th grade students on trip to Mt. St. Mary’s Seminary  
 63 7th grade students on trip to the Cathedral of St. Peter in Chains   
 1 Retreats 
  59 Confirmation candidates 
  0 8th Grade 

  
Liturgical Ministries 
 386 Participants in liturgical ministries    
  148 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist 
  21 Adult Choir 
  12 Adult Cantors 
  4 Young Adult Cantors 
  11 Youth Choir (grades 6 -12) 
  24 Children’s Choir (grade 3-5) 
  2 Children’s Handbell Choir 
  43 Readers 
  40 Servers 
  38 Ushers 
  37 Bereavement Ministers 
  6 Children’s Liturgy of the Word leadership 
   20 Children participating in CLOW (weekly average) 

 
Care for the Poor Ministries 
 7 Members of the St. Vincent de Paul Society 
  207 Families/individuals helped by St. Vincent de Paul in 2019 
  $11,805 Amount of assistance given 
 1210 Giving Tree presents donated in 2019 
  10 Groups benefiting from the Giving Tree project 



 

Financial Report 
by the Finance Council 
 

The 2019/2020 fiscal year for the parish closed on June 30.  This year Sunday giving showed a $75,199 decrease from the 
prior year and $81,424 under budget.  Sunday collections totaled $1,118,576.  This is a relatively small number 
considering the effect of COVID has taken, since we went 10 weeks without parishioners at mass and the obligation has 
still not been restored. We have seen an increase in the number of parishioners taking advantage of those online giving 
and 283 families are using it. The average contribution of the 1,033 giving families was $1,049, about $33 up from last 
year. The number of giving families has dropped 30 families from the previous year.  The parish ended the year with an 
$25,368 surplus. The major factor contributing to the surplus was reduced spending. Most departments expenditures 
were under budget. We continue to see savings on utilities due to LED lighting in school and parish offices and a group 
buying program through COPE, which is a collaborative of parishes that bid as a group instead of individual parishes.  Of 
our registered school families 22.5% of them gave nothing to our Sunday collection, up 2% from last year. The average 
donation of our school families was $653 which was up $102 from last year so once again those that give are giving 
more. 
 
Again, this year, to more accurately account for the cost of operating our school, we have made the following 
adjustment to the financial statements presented below.  Portions of parish office staff salaries and benefits have been 
allocated to the school to cover cost of the accounting, payroll processing, tuition collection and other services 
performed by the parish staff for the school. This was done as a percentage of revenue from parish to school.  Also 
$15,000 is allocated to the school for their use of the parish gym and church hall.  This adjustment was also made in the 
Budget statement presented below.  These are standard adjusts made each year.  The parish subsidy to the school this 
year was $294,978.     
 
The Festival, Holiday Bonanza & Fish Fry proceeds are not in the parish operating budget and are not allocated for parish 
operating but for capital improvements.  2019 Festival proceeds were $53,519; the 2019 Holiday Bonanza made $15,328 
and the 2020 Fish Fry $7,412. These proceeds were used for the following capital projects:  

¶ Heat Pump in room 10 of school ($9,458) 

¶ Tuckpoint & Seal School ($27,870) 

¶ Seal & repair all Parking lots ($83,258) 

¶ Concrete repairs at Church ($9,650) 

¶ Speaker & Amplifier replacement for Church Bells ($3,085) 

¶ HVAC computer in Church ($5,624) 
 
During the 2019-2020 school year, the annual Panther Prowl walk-a-thon was not held due to the pandemic.  The school 
administration also solicited direct donations to support the School of Faith faculty spiritual development program.  In 
addition to monthly three-hour sessions for the faculty, these donations fund staff members going on a pilgrimage to 
the Holy land.  Three staff members were scheduled to go on pilgrimage, but it was cancelled due to the pandemic.  We 
hope to send staff members in the summer of 2021.  In total, $19,150 was donated for the School of Faith program.   
Without the support of these fundraisers these items would be in the operating budget, therefore impacting tuition 
rates. We are very grateful for these successful events and appreciate our volunteers.   
 
St. James Parish has funds on deposit at the Archdiocese of Cincinnati totaling $702,744. 
The funds are composed of: 
 St. James School Restricted Fund [school] - $100,350; 
  Koch Memorial Fund [school] - $38,982; 
 Technology Savings [school] - $202,605 
 Blue Ribbon Permanent Education Endowment Fund [school] - $56,248. 
 John Merritt Scholarship Fund -$304,559 
These funds are held for specific purposes noted and are not available for the operation of the parish. 



 
 Thanks to all of you for the generous support of the One Faith, One Hope, One Love Campaign Our parish pledged 
$1,472,817 and as of June 30th we have collected $1,416,890. The parish has received $290,134 to date which is the 20% 
of the campaign that the parish receives. As determined by Pastoral Council we first paid off the parish debt from the 
Church Renovation and School Window replacement and the remaining funds are building up the Cemetery Perpetual 
Care account. 
 
At the beginning of May we applied and received a PPP loan from the Federal Government. We accepted a loan in the 
amount of $400,000 even though based on our 8-week payroll we could have applied for a lot more. This amount and 
the decision making around this included: at the time we had no in person masses since March 15th and no idea when 
that was going to change therefore Sunday giving was down. Our remaining 3 Fish Fry’s had been cancelled and the 
2020 Festival was cancelled. We also had not received the 3rd installment of the state reimbursement to the school and 
were told it would be reduced. We also lost 2 ½ months of Childcare revenue for the school. The Governor also 
announced that the state would be making cuts in the state budget and $775m would be cuts to education. We plan on 
applying for forgiveness on this loan since we used the money for payroll costs. If we receive the forgiveness this will be 
shown as income in 2020/2021 fiscal year. 
 
Please take the time to review the accompanying financial report.  Any questions or request for additional information 
may be directed to members of the Finance Council or Amy Klosterman at the parish office.   
 
We want to take this opportunity to thank everyone who financially supports our parish.  As the Finance Council, we 
work hard to use your gifts to the Lord responsibly for the good of the Church.  Every dollar you give benefits the people 
of this parish and furthers the work of the Kingdom of God. We hope that you will continue to share your blessings in 
the Stewardship Commitment for the coming year.  Thank you in the name of the Lord. 
 
Financial Statement 
Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2019 and June 30, 2020 
    Actual  Actual  Actual  Actual 
    2019/2020 2019/2020 2019/2020 2018/2019 
Revenues   Parish  School  Total  Total    
Sunday & holy days  $ 1,118,576   $1,118,576 $1,193,776 
Other parish revenue           73,101           73,101                85,012 
Bequests                10,000 
School revenue     $2,545,415 $2,545,415 $2,581,033 
State reimbursement         210,516       210,516       221,535 
Total Revenue   $1,191,677 $2,755,931 $3,947,608 $4,091,356 
 
Expenses 
Archdiocese assessment      $132,935           5,957        138,892       129,629 
Salaries/benefits          311,142   2,553,628    2,864,770    2,878,690 
Other expenses           185,458       143,312       328,770       316,170 
Maint salaries/benefits            74,800         97,509           172,309       173,940 
Other maint.              85,814       137,443       223,257       223,138     
Utilities               51,059         45,300         96,359       105,433 
Rel Ed salaries/benefits             24,073         44,707                68,780          87,006 
Other Rel Ed expenses               6,054         23,049          29,103          30,195 
Total Expenses        $871,335   3,050,905    3,922,240  $3,944,201 
 
Subsidy to the school       $294,974      (294,974) 
 
Excess revenue – Parish           $25,368 
Combined excess revenue            $25,368      $147,155 
 



St. James Parish White Oak  
2020/2021 Operating Budget 
 

The operating budget for the 2020/2021 fiscal year projects balanced revenues and expenditures of $4,197,956 an 
increase of 2.1% over the current year's budget. 
 
Revenues: 
Parish-Sunday and holyday giving is projected at $1,200,000, with no increase from this year's budget. There is no 
increase because when the budget was prepared it was during the Covid shutdown and our 2019/2020 our Sunday 
giving was under budget.  The parish needs on average $1143 from every giving family to meet this budgeted amount. 
This figure is based on 1050 families giving something in 2019. 
 
School- Revenues are projected to be $2,798,256 with tuition at $2,240,509. Two major revenue sources are the Jon 
Peterson Scholarship and the State Reimbursement money that the school receives, but the expenses for the Jon 
Peterson are also reflected since this income is used to provide the additional services. The school projection is based 
upon enrollment of 544. The budgeted enrollment figure for last year was 545, and the current enrollment is 538.  
 
Tuition was increased 1.0% this year. The tuition for one child in the school will be $4,035. The School Advisory Board 
wanted to keep tuition as low as possible due to the pandemic and risk of closures. 
 
Expenditures: 
Parish - The general parish budget is decreasing by $23,003 or -3.4% from this year's budget. This decrease is due to loss 
of an associate pastor. The Religious Education budget is flat this year due to changes in personnel. 
 
School - The school budget is projected to increase $83,329 or 3.2% from this past year's budget. Teachers will receive 
a slight increase in addition to their step increase and a 4th First grade teacher and a full-time aide position was added, 
but a kindergarten teacher position was eliminated and a part time aide. The technology fund is budgeted at $17,768 
with an additional $12,500 for technology supplies.  
 
Maintenance - The total maintenance budget is $532,701 a slight decrease of $2,600.   We continue to take advantage 
of cost saving rates and we are working with other parishes of the Archdiocese to buy in groups to get better rates. 
Spring 2017 we converted all the school & Parish Center lights to LED’s, which will continue have a significant impact 
on energy savings. Capital allocations are included at $20,000, the same as last year. Most major repairs and 
improvements are covered by holiday bonanza, fish fry and festival profits.  There are no holiday bonanza, fish fry or 
festival proceeds incorporated in the operating budget.  
 
Budget for Fiscal Year July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 
 
    Budget  Budget  Budget  Actual 
    2020/2021 2020/2021 2020/2021 2019/2020 
Revenues   Parish  School  Total  Total    
Sunday & holy days  $1,200,000   $1,200,000 $1,118,576 
Other parish revenue          65,700           65,700          73,101 
Bequests 
School revenue     $2,690,821 $2,690,921 $2,545,415 
State reimbursement          241,435       241,435       210,516 
Total revenue   $1,265,700 $2,932,256 $4,197,956 $3,947,608 
 
Expenses 
Archdiocesan assessment       135,000           6,300        141,300       138,892 



Salaries/benefits        400,328    2,663,130    3,063,458   2,864,770 
Other expenses         145,035       191,086        336,121       328,770 
Main salaries/benefits                        85,450              106,865               192,315       172,309 
Other maintenance           82,050       151,100       233,150       223,257 
Utilities             55,150         60,000               115,150       96,359 
Rel Ed salaries/benefits           40,900         50,012          90,912       68,780 
Other Rel Ed expenses           10,650         14,900          25,550       29,103 
Total expenses          954,563    3,243,393            4,197,956    3,922,240 
 
Subsidy to the school         311,137       (311,137) 
Combined excess revenue  ----  ----  -----          25,368 
 

 

Why Are You Catholic? 
by Deacon Tim Crooker 

 

Newly Baptized and received into the Church (front row): Sam Edwards, Sonia Baker, Austin Helfrich, Sabrina Helfrich, Bridget Ramirez 

 

For those who may be considering the Catholic Church 

as their choice in faith and spirituality, the question is 

often posed, “Why are you Catholic?” Some who are 

discerning a spiritual life are married to a Catholic. 

Catholic spouses frequently get asked that question. 

Many times, they have difficulty answering it. Some are  

 

looking for a solid faith-based organization that has 

roots back to Jesus himself. It may be confusing to 

someone who is seeking spiritual truth to wade through 

all the noise and shouts of which is best, or which has a 

lock on Jesus and God. 

 



Of course, no one faith tradition owns God. However, if 

you are seeking answers about the Catholic Church you 

may want to explore the Welcome: A Journey in 

Faith (aka RCIA) sessions which will begin on Monday 

evening, September 21 at 6:00 PM in the Parish Center. 

“Why are you Catholic” is a sobering question. For many 

it is because our parents and grandparents were. It is a 

faith tradition that is handed down from generation to 

generation. There is absolutely nothing wrong with that. 

But the question demands a deeper answer. I was born 

into a Catholic family. My father was received into the 

Church before he married my mother. Faith, church, 

Catholic school, weddings, funerals, sacramental 

celebrations were something we just did. Did I 

understand the gravity of it all at a young age? No, but I 

would not change one bit of it if given the chance. 

Those things taught me the importance of family, of 

community and coming together in a scared place to 

witness to the outpouring of God’s love. The liturgical 

celebrations were something different, and by that very 

fact it meant they were special. At church on Sunday I 

saw more people than I ever did during the week, 

including my classmates who somehow looked 

remarkedly attractive in their Sunday best instead of 

the school uniforms. During Mass, people spoke and 

responded in unison as one great voice lifted up to God. 

The people around the altar wore garments that are not 

worn on the street. The music was strangely familiar 

and yet easy to sing along. I had no concept of theology, 

of the history on which this Mass stood, but something 

told me this is extraordinary, and I get to be a part of it. 

 

In August, seven people joined our Catholic faith here at 

St. James. Some were never baptized and came to know 

God in Jesus through the faith and example of this 

parish. Some came from other traditions and have their 

own stories to share. One of them is presented here: 

 

 

 

 
The Barwell Family 

 

While growing up in the Episcopal church, I went to 

Mass often with my best friend and his family. At first, I 

noticed that there seemed to be some similarities to 

both. As I learned more about both the Catholic faith 

and the Episcopal Church, and my own faith and 

relationship with God, it became clearer where I needed 

to be. But like many things, I άinternalized itέ and put it 

ΨawayΩ. After I met the girl of my dreams, and found that 

she was a devout Catholic, it all came back to me. It 

didn't hurt, when, several years later, while helping my 

kids grow in their faith as we studied for various religion 

assignments and tests, also stoked those internal 

embers of my beliefs. 

  

This past year, I made one of the most important 

choices of my life - I began the journey through RCIA. I 

think it is important to note and honor that RCIA isn't 

άbusyέ work that you must complete to Ψbecome 

CatholicΩ. Instead, with the help and guidance of Father 

Nolker and Deacon Crooker, I was able to challenge my 

own beliefs and understandings to ensure that I am not 

only a ΨfollowerΩ but a ΨbelieverΩ as well. 

 

I canΩt thank Father Nolker and Deacon Crooker enough 

for of all their support and guidance, as well as their 

patience and mentorship. It is truly one of my lifeΩs 

blessings and best, most educated decisions I will ever 

make. τChris Barwell 



 

 New Parishioners 
 
Benjamin & Carla Beaty and family 
Edward & Nichole Daley and family 
Aaron Dixon & Nichole Hettescheimer and Family 
David Frey 
Joseph & Alison Hils and family 
Jason & Pamela Kinross and family 
John & Kristy McGuane and family 
Jeffrey & Megan Nairne 
Mark & Jamie Nierlich and family 
Louis & Laura Ramirez and family 
Paul & Ruth Ravenna 
Steven & Leah Rottinghouse and family 
David & Kim Schleiff and family 
 
Welcome to all our new parishioners.  May God bless 
each of you. 
 

 
 

 Newly Baptized 
McKenzie Atkinson 
      daughter of David & Rebecca 
Sonia Lee Baker (adult) 
Calvin Michael Burba, 

son of Matthew & Cassie 
Alyssa Jean Daley 

daughter of Edward & Nichole 
Abigail Evelyn DiTullio, 

daughter of Nicholas & Hannah 
Benjamin Eugene DiTulio 

son of Nicholas & Hannah 
Samuel Justus Edwards, 

son of Jesse & Jennifer 
Josie Lynn Fulmer, 

daughter of Jeffrey & Jamie 
Austin Jean Ann Helfrich, 

daughter of Aloysius & Shannon 
Sabrina Taylor Jane Helfrich 

daughter of Aloysius & Shannon 
John David Herrmann, 

son of Stephen & Ellen 
Margaret Susan Herrmann, 

daughter of Stephen & Ellen 
 

Judah Leonard Hils, 
      son of Joseph & Alison 
Layne Sutton Jaeger, 

daughter of Thomas & Tayler 
Jordan Russell Lutts, 

son of Josh & Molly 
Mason Edward McGuire 

son of Andrew & Sara 
Bridget Maria Ramirez, 

daughter of Louis & Laura 
Noah Henry Sillies 

son of Logan & Molly 
Lennon Mae Spille, 

daughter of William & Samantha 
Joseph Edward Susshine, 

son of Edward & Christina 

 
 

 

 
 Recent Deaths 

 
Marcella Boehm  August 2, 2020 
Mary Braeuning   July 16, 2020 
Kelvin Cox   June 17, 2020 
Frank Espelage   August 15, 2020 
Shirley Gaige   May 19, 2020 
Richard Hoerst   June 13, 2020 
Bob McGeorge   July 31, 2020 
Harry Mulloy   June 18, 2020 
Mary Paul   May 28, 2020 
Jane Roden   July 9, 2020 
Martin Roll   July 13, 2020 
Jerry Schmitt   May 19, 2020 
Joseph Siemer   June 12, 2020 
Tony Sparto   July 2, 2020 
Robert Wurzelbacher  June 17, 2020 
 
Eternal rest, grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual 
light shine upon them. 
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The L.I.F.E. Ministry leads the Patriotic Rosary on July 3 for protection of religious freedom. 
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